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YORKHILL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (Y.E.S.) PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 
June 5, 2017 

The following is a summary of discussions.  Order of presentation does not reflect the order of discussion or the extent of 
all discussion surrounding the topic. 
 
In attendance:  Catarina Burisch, Dan Jacobs, Ilana Keyes, Alan Morris, Kim Sparks, Rina Patel, Brooke Jacobs 

Regrets:  Yatri, Jennifer Angel, Sharon Saporta, Jennifer Stemerdink, Natasha Parsotam, Stella Hantzakos, , Katherine 
Ross, Saman Kashanchi Catherine Hall, Leslie Tokayer 

Adoption of previous meeting’s minutes 

• Adopted (Brooke, Kim) 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
• After going through the numbers – have $12,115 in budget – with expected expenses of $2,500 
• Subway lunches made approx. $2500 - $1000 expense 
• Hotdog lunches made $1,803 
• Pizza lunches made $13,485 - $1,500 expense 
• Movie night #1 $196.67 
• Movie night #2 lost money $97 (Toy Story) 
• Spring Market $738 approx. in profit – next time target more kid friendly type of vendors, dance session was 

successful.  See Cash Card that Woodland used for their fun fair for next year.  Selling tickets – 20 for $20; take 
multiple tickets for each event.  Food for $4-5.  Have classes make themed baskets (i.e. Fidget spinners, gift cards). 

• Halloween dance made approx. $756 
• Last event – June 22, 2017 
• Staff appreciation luncheon – last day of school.  A google doc, being organized. Notice going out to families in the 

Weekly Highlights. Provide parents with option to donate money so food/supplies can be purchased. 
• Approx. $9,600 after payment expenses paid for.       THANKS ILANA for all of your accounting work!!! 
 
PRO Grant Application Reminder 
• Deadline extended to June 15 – Natasha to be in touch with Oksana.  Meeting on June 6  
 
Principal’s Report 
• Catarina thanked everyone. 
• 3M strong program lens integrated throughout curriculum.  Many enhancements – DrumFit, Skills Canada, FI 

orientation, Grade 3 Pioneer Village, Welcome To Kindergarten, Grade 8s at Camp Tamarack, Superintendent visit, 
EQAO, J/I Track and Field.  

• Ordered 4hole basketball tree for primary students – hopefully to be installed this year. 
• Kindergarten End of Year celebration – 60 freezies would be appreciated from SC. 
• June 29th is half day. Dismissal @ 11:50 
• School Council Annual report; to be completed by Kim & Catarina 
• Allan Morris expressed appreciation for opportunities provided by and for being on school council 
• Cath questions via email –  

o Choir reception – tradition for over 10 years to ask parents to contribute food for reception.  Consider 
school council support; possibly providing $2.  To be discussed again. 

o Agenda – is a cost recovery item; Lice check – is a cost recovery item; both items cannot be combined  
 
First meeting next year – September 18, 2017. 
Catarina to contact Woodland to explore possibility of coordinating SC meetings dates & times  
Meeting adjourned @ 8:05 


